Meeting Minutes for November 12, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 10th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, November 12, 2009, starting at 6:30p.m. 

In attendance:  Emily Keys Innes, Peter F. Jackson, Bernard J. Lynch, III, Edward L. Duffy, Alexander Whiteside,  Planning Board members, William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board postponed the approval of the meeting minutes of the November 5, 2009 meeting.

FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed a future meeting date of November 19, 2009; the meeting will be held at the Council on Aging and start at 6:30 p.m. 

      2.         CITIZENS SPEAK: 
Mr. Sandquist of 610 Harland Street spoke to the pending amended open space development for the Locke property on Harland Street. Mr. Sandquist has concerns about his septic system being affected Alex Whiteside will discuss this concern with Mr. Sandquist.
Mr. Joe Sloane 55 Concord Avenue raised questions about the property located at the corner of Blue Hill Ave & Brush Hill Road. He states the building has been left open at times and there is debris in the lot. 

Mr. Clark will address Mr. Sloane’s concerns with the building’s owner.

Scott Buckley Attorney for Martin Dean, 339 Hillside Street requested that the open space development at 540 Harland Street be limited to three lots. The Board noted that this would be a provision of the special permit. 
3.
PUBLIC HEARING  


540 HARLAND STREET – AMENDED OPEN SPACE  
DEVELOPMENT PLAN  

Malcolm Davidson, representative under power of attorney for Mrs. Florence Locke, owner of 572 &590 Harland Street and Lot C at 540 Harland Street, and legal counsel, Attorney Ryan Pace have applied for an amendment to the 540 Harland Street Open Space Development Special Permit. The Amendment was approved by the Planning Board and will permit Lot C in the open space development to be combined with other land owned by Mrs. Locke to form a new lot to be called Lot C-1. Mr. Whiteside will draft a decision. The matter was continued. 

4.
OLD BUSINESS

88 WHARF STREET PUBLIC ACCESS TO RIVER CROSSING 

The Planning Board has requested that the 88 Wharf Street Condominium Association come and meet with the Planning Board to discuss a pathway over a railway bridge connecting with the waterfront path at 88 Wharf Street. 
5.
TEMPLE SHALOM REDEVELOPMENT 

Coffman Realty made a power point presentation with respect to three proposed buildings (the Temple, CVS and a commercial building.  Various members of the public spoke and expressed their views and concerns. There was both support and opposition. A major concern for some residents is the increase in traffic and consequent safety issues.  A traffic impact study update will be done for a CVS and market. The matter was continued until Nov. 19th.
6.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:31 p.m.









__________________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary

